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chair,

My delegation has the honour to deliver this general statement on the
agenda item: "Report of the International Law Commission 



Cogent''', 'Protection of the Environment in Relation to Armed Conflicts';
'Succession of States in Respect of State Responsibility 'Immunity of State Officials
from Foreign Criminal Jurisdiction'; 'General Principles of Law'; and 'Sea Level Rise
in Relation to International Law'.

The African Group pays tribute to the Commission, its Bureau, Members and
the Special Rapporteurs, especially Mr. Sean Murphy of the United States of
America for the adoption of the draft articles on the prevention and punishment
of Crimes against Humanity with the commentaries on second and final reading,
Mr. Dire Tladi of South Africa on the adoption of the draft conclusions on
peremptory norms of general international law with commentaries and Ms. Marja
Lehto of Finland for the adoption of the draft principles on the protection of the
environraent in relation to armed conflict with commentaries, both on first
reading. We express gratitude to Mr. Murphy, Mr. Tladi and Mr. Charles Jalloh
of Sierra Leone for taking time to also brief legal advisers of the African Group on
the Commission's work this year.

We appreciate the progress made by the Commission on the other
substantive topics, including the adoption of three draft articles, on scope (draft
article 1), definitions (draft article 2) and draft article 5 with commentaries thereto
on the topic Succession of States in respect of State Responsibility; the consideration
of the topic immunity of State officials from foreign criminal jurisdiction
addressing procedural aspects and safeguards on invocation and waiver of
immunity; and the consideration of the first report of the Special Rapporteur on
general principles of law. The African Group looks forward to strong procedural
safeguards to help ensure that the exercise of any type of foreign jurisdiction in
relation to immune officials is not abused for political purposes. We also take note
of the draft model clauses on Provisional Apphcation of Treaties annexed to the
report with a view to receiving comments from States. In honouring the work of
the Commission and the Special Rapporteurs, respective delegations of the Group
will comment on the specific substantive issues.

Chair,

The African 



We reiterate the view that in light of the clear threats posed by sea-level rise to
islands and other coastal areas 


